
 

2300 Yonge Street, 27th floor, P.O. Box 2319, Toronto, ON, M4P 1E4 
2300, rue Yonge, 27e étage, C.P. 2319, Toronto (Ontario) M4P 1E4 

T 416-481-1967    1-888-632-6273     

F 416-440-7656    OEB.ca 

 

 
 

BY EMAIL 
 
 
February 11, 2020 
 
Steve Zebrowski 
Manager, Regulatory Policy 
Elexicon Energy Inc. 
55 Taunton Road East 
Ajax ON L1T 3V3 
szebrowski@elexiconenergy.com  
 
 
Dear Mr. Zebrowski:  
 
Re: Elexicon Energy Inc. (Elexicon Energy) 

Amalgamation of Veridian Connections Inc. and Whitby Hydro Electric 
Corporation Combined Distribution System Plan  
Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2018-0236 

  
On December 20, 2018, the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) issued its Decision and Order 
granting approval for the amalgamation of Veridian Connections Inc. and Whitby Hydro 
Electric Corporation, and, among other things, ordered that the amalgamated entity 
(now Elexicon Energy) file a combined Distribution System Plan (DSP) with the OEB.  
 
This letter acknowledges receipt, on January 31, 2020, of the letter from Elexicon 
Energy requesting confirmation from the OEB with regard to the filing date for the 
combined DSP.  
 
In its letter, Elexicon Energy noted that it identified a discrepancy with regard to the date 
on which it is to file its combined DSP. Elexicon Energy highlighted that page 17 of the 
OEB’s Decision and Order stated that the combined DSP was to be filed within 24 
months of the Decision – implying that the combined DSP is to be filed by December 
20, 2020. In contrast, on page 21 of the Decision and Order, it was stated that the 
combined DSP was to be filed with the OEB within 24 months of the closing of the 
amalgamation transaction – implying a later date (i.e., March 31, 2021) by which the 
combined DSP was to be filed. 
 
The Decision and Order mistakenly contained conflicting dates as to when the combined 
DSP was to be filed. The OEB confirms that Elexicon Energy shall file the combined 
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DSP no later than March 31, 2021 (i.e., 24 months from the closing of the amalgamation 
transaction). Pursuant to Rule 41.02 of the OEB’s Rules of Practice and Procedure, the 
OEB has therefore revised its findings on page 17 of the Decision and Order as follows:  
 
Findings 
With respect to the potential ICM applications, the OEB has found that its policies 
outlined in the Handbook apply to this amalgamation transaction. LDC Mergeco may 
apply for an ICM during the deferral period, however, a combined DSP must be filed 
with the OEB within 24 months of this Decision of the closing of the proposed 
transactions.  
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original Signed By 
 
Christine E. Long 
Registrar and Board Secretary 
 


